

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 25, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework required for the Associate of Arts degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Bracken Christian Academy 670 Old Boerne Road Bulverde, TX 78163

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year or July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year. The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards.

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Saral amotions

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 26, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework toward an Entrepreneurship Certificate of Completion, Level I program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Floresville High School 1813 Tiger Lane Floresville, TX 78114

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Sarah aumotrong

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 25, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework required for the Associate of Arts degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Gloria Deo Academy 1100 Bulverde Road Bulverde, TX 78163

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Sanal amptions

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 26, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework toward an Associate of Applied Science in Network Administration degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Harlandale High School 114 East Gerald Avenue San Antonio, TX 78214

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Sand almotions

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 26, 2016 notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework toward a Microsoft Office Specialist Certificate of Completion, Level I program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Highlands High School 3118 Elgin Avenue San Antonio, TX 78210

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards.

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Smal aumstrong

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 25, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework required for the Associate of Arts degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Living Rock Academy 2500 Bulverde Road Bulverde, TX 78163

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Sarah amoting

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 26, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework toward an Automotive Technology Certificate of Completion, Level I program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Poteet High School 1100 School Drive Poteet, TX 78065

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED
OCT 0 5 2016



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 26, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework toward an Associate of Applied Science in Information Assurance and Cybersecurity degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Southwest High School 11914 Dragon Lane San Antonio, TX 78252

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Sarah amptions

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 25, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework required for the Associate of Arts degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Stockdale High School 500 South 4th Street Stockdale, TX 78160

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted <u>prior</u> to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards.

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Saul amoting

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat



Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 25, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework required for the Associate of Arts degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Town East Christian High School 2030 Bible Street San Antonio, TX 78220

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Saral amotions

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

September 29, 2016

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 25, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework required for the Associate of Arts degree program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Trinity Christian Academy 5401 North Loop 1604 East San Antonio, TX 78247

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted <u>prior</u> to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards.

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Saral aumstray

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED



SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

September 29, 2016

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of July 26, 2016, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer 25-49% of the coursework toward a Microsoft Office Specialist Certificate of Completion, Level I program at a new off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2016. The new location is:

Bandera High School 474 Old San Antonio Road Bandera, TX 78003

We accept notification and request no additional information. Please be aware that should the institution begin to offer 50% or more of the credit for at least one program at an off-campus instructional site, a prospectus for approval of the site should be submitted **prior** to reaching the 50% threshold at the site. Effective January 1, 2017, the due dates for submission of a prospectus are:

January 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of July 1 of the current year *or*July 1 for sites reaching the 50% threshold as of January 1 of the following year.

The required elements and submission dates for a prospectus may be found in Appendix B of the "Substantive Change for SACSCOC Accredited Institutions" policy available on our website, www.sacscoc.org. Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

SLA/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

RECEIVED